
 

 
 

 

PVPV/Rawlings Elementary School 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

School Advisory Council 

March 13th, 2018 Meeting 

S t a r t :  3:15  Finish: 4:15 

Minutes 

 
 

Attended: J. Nunes, C. Woolston, E. Davis, C. Shea proxy for A. Shea, A. Fishman proxy for P. 
Steele, K. Scott, L. Berger, V. Riegert-Johnson, K. Zarczynski proxy for K. Roache, E. Stephens, L. 
Townsend Hend, P. Wilkinson, H. Williams, L. Cabo proxy for J. Cox, R. Keene proxy for S. 
O’Brien, C. Van Housen, T. Grzybek, K. Scribner, J. Hardman, L. Brubaker, Frances Houston 
 
1. Call to Order – Chris Woolston 

 
a. Approve Agenda – Motion made by L. Berger and P. Wilkinson 
b. Approve minutes February 2018 meeting – Motion made by H. Williams and C. 

Shea 
 

2. District Tax Committee Presentation- John Hardman, Citizen Advisory Committee Member 
• Update from the Committee regarding the voted upon tax increase to help the 

schools.  
• Money is going to specific purposes written in the legislation 
• Passed – 150 million over 10 years – roughly 15mil/year  
• 106mil will go to new schools, 24mil will go to fixing current issues, 25mil will go 

to Technology, and 5mil will go to Safety.  
• Some costs have changed due to time and construction quotes 
• Year 1 – 2016-17 

• First immediate projects were new schools – 24mil to Picolata Crossing 
Elementary, 36 mil to Aberdeen, and 5mil to Nocatee – these schools 
were funded with the sales tax revenue, School Impact Fees, and Shared 
Mitigation Funds 

• Radios were put on buses 
• Roofs were fixed in multiple schools 

• Year 2 – 2017-18 
• Expansions at Switzerland and Patriot Oaks schools 
• Improvements on other schools – roofs, playground, parking lot, general 



improvements  
• New technology upgrades – clickers, wireless access points, etc. 
• New security upgrades – cameras, alarm systems, fencing, radios 

• Now looking ahead to the 2018-19 school year, but no definite decisions have 
been made as of yet.  

 

3. PTO update – K. Zarcynski 
• Year has been phenomenal  
• $250,000 has been raised thus far through memberships, Turtle Trot, Spring Carnival, and 

Community Sponsors 
• PTO has a very strong parent base 
• Spring Carnival was a success – over 2,000 people attended and 225 volunteers helped 

out! 
 

4. Safety Request – Jennifer Nunes 
• District requested to have a short round table discussion regarding how we felt the safety 

of our schools could be improved.  
• All notes/ideas will be sent to the District Safety Committee for further discussion 

 
5. SAC Funds Requests- Jennifer Nunes 

• MTSS – problem solving team supporting teachers and students 
• Asking for subs to help cover classes during MTSS meeting times 
• 5 days at $100/day - $500 total 
• Motion made by C. Shea and L. Berger, approved. 

 

5. Principal Updates – Caty Van Housen 
• Carnival was wonderful! 
• Today, March 13th, was first Kindergarten registration – had 23 kids register!!  
• Controlled open enrollment should be less than 20 kids 
• Pennies for Pets will be all week (12-16th) – collecting change, new dog/cat food 

for the Humane Society 
• Today, March 13th was awards for Employee of the Year – yay for Ms. Wallner!  
• Field Days start March 14th and will run through the following week.  
• March 14th – Full staff meeting on safety – in the process of “closing the campus” 

(fencing, gates, etc.) 
• No school Friday, March 16th – Teacher Workday for end of grading period 
• March 21st – Character Cup – PVPV/Rawlings is defending champs! Fun event for 

Kids of Character that are also athletes.  
• School Safety Roundtable discussion at Nease High School on March 19th, 4:30-

6:30 
 

6. New Business 
• No new business 

 

7. Adjournment 
• 4:15 pm – Motion made by H. Williams and C. Shea  


